
Town of Pitkin  

October 2024 Regular Meeting 
 

 

Commissioner and Community 
• Building Inspector –Tom Gibb – No permits issues in September or October.  Several 

permits completed including: Nasso fence, Metzler garage, Hughes container, Brooks 

porch, 9th Street Memorial fence, Bouse container 

 

• Zoning Board – Ed Pianalto – The Zoning Board of Adjustment’s October meeting was 

held on Monday, October 14th.  A Zoning Board Complaint was received and read 

aloud.  The petitioner then asked to withdraw the complaint.  The Zoning Board 

continued work on the Revisions to the 2022 Zoning Code.  It is planned to review all 

updates at the next upcoming Zoning Board of Adjustments Meeting. The Zoning Board 

of Adjustments is still seeking a fifth member.  For more information, please contact Ed 

Pianalto, ZBA Chairman or Sara Gibb, Town Clerk. 

 

• Environmental Health – Gayla Gibb – Please see letter RE: Transfer of Title Inspections 

 

• Cemetery – Mark Rossmiller – No report 

 

• Town Hall – Ramon Reed –  No report 

 

• Parks and Rec – Josh Ackerman – The town received the Memorial Bench for the Kinser 

family, we will plan on organizing installation of this bench after winter. 

We will be working to form a team for playground improvements and safety fixes for 

the upcoming year.  I will be looking for volunteers to help. We have a report that we 

have acquired from a Certified Playground Inspector and know the necessary changes 

we need to make. 

Also, we will be adding new mulch to the playground in 2025 and should have the new 

mulch delivered and installed before the summer season. 

 

• Streets – Vacant – No report 

 

• Ditches – Vacant – No report 

 

Reports 


